
November 6, 2023 
 

JN 23030 
 

GEOTECH CONSULTANTS, INC. 
 

Ryan and Ashley Asdourian 
5300 Butterworth Road 
Mercer Island, Washington 98040 
via email: rasdo@microsoft.com and ashleyk@microsoft.com  
 
Subject: Review of Plans 
 Proposed New Residence    
 5300 Butterworth Road 
 Mercer Island, Washington 
 
Reference: Geotechnical Engineering Study and Critical Area Study, same site and project; 
Geotech Consultants, Inc.; March 7, 2023.  
 
Dear Mr. and Mrs. Asdourian: 
 
As requested, we have reviewed the geotechnical aspects of the plans for your planned new 
residence.  For our review, we were provided with the structural drawings prepared by O.G. 
Engineering, dated 11-01-23.   
 
Based on our review, the provided plans conform to our recommendations.   
 
In order to satisfy City of Mercer Island requirements, we make the following “Statement of Risk”:  
 

Construction practices are proposed for the alteration that would render the development as safe as if 
it were not located in a geologically hazardous area and do not adversely impact adjacent properties. 
 

Please contact us if you have any questions regarding this letter, or if we can be of further 
assistance. 
  
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 GEOTECH CONSULTANTS, INC. 
 
 
  
 Marc R. McGinnis, P.E. 
 Principal 
           11/6/2023 
 
cc: Sturman Architects – Kati Eitzman 
        via email: kati@sturmanarchitects.com  
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